ISSUED: May 11, 2009
BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
OF OREGON
UE 210
In the Matter of

PACIFICORP, dba PACIFIC POWER : RULING

Request for a General Rate Revision.

DISPOSITION: PACIFIC POWER ORDERED TO CORRECT NOTICE

It has come to our attention that Pacific Power’s Notice of Proposed Rate
Revision (Notice) published in various newspapers on April 14, 2009, contains two errors with
respect to contact information for the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission).
In this ruling, we order Pacific Power to publish a corrected notice.

On May 4, 2009, Pacific Power filed the Affidavit of Berit Kling Regarding
Notice of Proposed Rate Revision. Attached to the affidavit was the published notice of Pacific
Power’s proposed rate revision that ran in various newspaper publications on April 14, 2009.
The notice states that the Commission’s phone number is 1-800-522-5404. The correct
telephone number for the Commission is 1-800-522-2404. The notice also listed the
Commission’s zip code as 97310. The correct zip code for the Commission is 97301.

The Commission’s rules require Pacific Power to include in its published notice
“[t]he mailing address and toll-free telephone number of the Commission to which requests to
receive notice of the time and place of any hearing on the matter may be directed.” OAR 860-
022-0017(3)(e). To ensure that Pacific Power’s notice was sufficient to meet the requirements of
this rule, we ask Pacific Power to issue a correction in each of the newspapers of general
circulation in which the original notice was published.

- The correction need not repeat all of the information contained in the original
notice, but should describe the original notice, including the April 14, 2009 issue date, and
should alert customers of the errors in the original notice and provide the corrected contact
information. It should also direct customers to contact Pacific Power if they want to receive a
copy of the original notice.

Dated this 11th day of May, 2009, at Salem, Oregon.
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